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6 March 2019
PRESS RELEASE
SUGAR TAX – A BURDEN ON EVERYONE EXCEPT THE STATE
Recent reports of imminent job losses in the beverage industry as a result of the sugar tax provide further evidence that this measure was ill-conceived and badly implemented.  SANCU observed in November that the only impact of this tax at consumer level has been to increase the prices of all soft drinks across the board and/or to reduce the sizes of the bottles or cans in which they are sold.  SANCU showed then that apart from a few isolated cases soon after the tax was introduced, there had been no consistent price reduction for sugar-free soft drinks, even within the same brand.  In some cases the low-sugar or sugar-free version was actually more expensive.  This trend has continued, and in many outlets the low-sugar and sugar-free variants are simply not stocked any longer.
Dr Clif Johnston Vice-Chairman of the South African National Consumer Union stated "The sugar tax has clearly failed to create a preference for low-sugar beverages among consumers.  All it has achieved is a depressed market and increased tax revenue.  If some of the tax collected had been ring-fenced for consumer education and market monitoring things might have been different.  Industry responds to increased costs, such as a sugar tax, in ways best judged to retain profitability and this does not necessarily accord with the intention of the tax."  

SANCU believes that the introduction of taxes like the sugar tax needs to be considered far more carefully in future, and steps put in place to ensure that the intended outcome is achieved.  If it is not, then the tax should be scrapped."
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